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Statement by the Delegation of the Kingdom of Bhutan


Bhutan notes with appreciation Brazil's cooperation with regional and international human rights mechanisms, particularly its engagement with special procedures mandate holders.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We commend the Government's commitment to strengthen its human rights mechanisms through the National Council for Human Rights, the National Mechanism for Reporting and Follow-up, and the launch of the UPR Parliamentary Observatory in 2020. 

We welcome the various measures to combat trafficking in persons, such as the adoption of the Third National Plan to Combat Human Trafficking (in 2018), and the initiation of an integrated digital information system to address challenges related to data on trafficking in persons. 

While noting the Government's concerted efforts, in a spirit of cooperation, we recommend :

1. Continue its efforts in strengthening the human rights mechanisms.
2. Consider further measures to combat trafficking in persons, particularly child sex trafficking.

We wish Brazil a successful review.

***
